
 
 

A.C.S.C. MEETING MINUTES 

SOS SPRING SAFARI 

NORTH MYRTLE BEACH, SC 

SATURDAY, APRIL 29, 2017 

 

  

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chairman Ken Akin called the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs Spring Safari 

meeting to order at North Myrtle Beach, SC on Saturday, April 29th at 10:00 a.m.  

Meeting Agenda was Approved.  Ken introduced the A.C.S.C. Officers, S.O.S. 

Board Members and S.O.S. Officers.  Ken also introduced the S.O.S. Photographer 

- Robin Bivens and Webmaster - Mary Gregory. 

 

II. A.C.S.C. SECRETARY’S REPORT  

 

Minutes from the 2017 Mid-Winter Workshop held at the Ocean Drive Beach & 

Golf Resort Ballroom on January 14, 2017, were presented by Lisa Caveny.  There 

were no changes.  Motion to accept the minutes as presented and seconded.  Minutes 

were Approved.     

         III.     TREASURER’S REPORT 

 

The A.C.S.C. Financial Report was presented by Treasurer, Cecil Martin.  

The beginning balance on 1/1/17 of  $22,623.38, net receipts of $32,073.74, and 

expenses of $11,008.17, for a Balance of $21,065.57 on 3/30/17.  There 

were no questions or revisions to the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion to accept report 

made and seconded.  Treasurer’s Report was Approved.  

 

 

  IV.    ICON RECIPIENT AWARDS FOR 2017 

 

Ken announced and congratulated the 2017 ICON Recipients and called to the 

podium Phyllis Drake and Novelene Powell, co-chairs of the ICON Committee to 

present the 2017 ICON awards.  

 

 

 

 

 

The 2017 ICON recipients are:  
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Mary Gregory, Burlington Shag Club 

Gerry Hayes, Florence Shag Club  

Cecil Martin, Palmetto Shag Club  

Shirley Patterson, Sugarfoot Shag Club 

Tim Sullivan, Richmond Shag Club  

 

Novelene announced that the ICON nomination form is found in the ACSC 

President’s binder.   

 

  V.       A.C.S.C. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

Ken called to the podium Taylor Duggins, President of Lake Norman Shag Club to 

give an update on the 2017 Summer Workshop to be held July 14th – 16th at the 

Embassy Suites in Concord, NC.  He invited everyone to visit their club website 

www.lakenormanshagclub.com for more information and registration details. 

 

Ken reminded everyone that during the 2017 Summer Workshop, there will be 

presentations made for the 2019 Summer Workshop.  The clubs who will be making a 

bid (presentation) are: 

 

Rock Hill Area Shag Club – Rock Hill, SC 

Carolina Shag Club – Greenville, SC 

Twin Rivers Shag Club – New Bern, NC 

  

       Each club will be given 10 to 15 minutes to make their presentations. 

   

           Ken called to the podium Archer Joyce, President of CSA (Competitive Shaggers 

           Association) to give an update and encourage participation in the 

                 competitive aspect of our dance.  Mr. Joyce stated that all their activities are 

                 listed on their web site and he hoped that many shaggers would discover new  

                 opportunities to get involved. 

 

            Next, Ken called to the podium Jim Rose, who serves as a Liaison between the 

                 ABSCDJ Association and all shaggers.  Jim thanked all shag clubs for their continued  

                 support and invited any club that may need any help or assistance from their  

                 association to contact any DJ within their organization or any Board Member. 

 

       Ken announced that during the Summer Workshop that announcements would be 

                 made concerning the 2019 SOS at Sea Cruise.  A suggestion card was given out and  

                 collected so that information can be compiled as to where the majority of shaggers  

                 would like to travel on future cruises.   

         

     VI.         A.C.S.C. VICE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

Robin Morley came forward to give the Vice Chairman’s Report.  She first thanked 

all the shag clubs who have hosted parties during S.O.S. at the participating clubs; the 

Board appreciates all the hospitality and hard work it takes to plan these fun events. 

Robin encouraged everyone to attend the Summer Workshop in July and watch your 

email for the next issue of Tips & Tidbits. Presidents were reminded to refer to the 

President’s Corner located on www.shagdance.com for a resource tool and updates.  

Robin reviewed that the topic of the last Summer Workshop was Junior Shaggers and 

http://www.shagdance.com/
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how their Association works, and this year’s topic will be the DJ Association 

(ABSCDJ Association) and how they play such a vital role in our dance. 

 VII.       S.O.S. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

S.O.S. Chairman, Don David came forward to give his first S.O.S. Chairman’s report 

since taking the position formerly held by Helen Still.  Don expressed his 

appreciation for the years of service given to this Association by Helen.  Don also 

joked with Donnie Schultz, S.O.S. Parade Chairman, about this being his first time to 

watch the S.O.S. Parade as a spectator, instead of working behind the scenes and that 

he was looking forward to seeing it from the other side.  

 

Don called to the podium, S.O.S. President, Ron Whisenant to give his report on 

S.O.S. Membership card sales for 2017.  Ron reported: 

 

Shag Club Totals:   3,487 for a total of $104,610 

Beach Club Totals: 2,090 for a total of $62,700 

Internet and Mail Totals:     186 for a total of $6,510   

 

Totals for 2017 so far are: 5,763 for a total of $173,820 

 

Don shared that the A.C.S.C. and S.O.S. Board and Officers fed the workers of the 

City of North Myrtle Beach during the week of S.O.S., and that this is an annual 

event to thank the city for their continued support of our S.O.S. activities. 

     VII.       OLD BUSINESS 

There was no Old Business. 

       IX.         NEW BUSINESS 

There was no New Business. 

        X.        CLUB PARTY INFORMATION 

Ken allowed those Presidents with parties prior to Summer Workshop to come up and 

make their club party announcements.  He encouraged everyone to attend today’s 

S.O.S. Parade. 

 

     XI.      ADJOURN 

                 Motion made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. 

 

                 Number of Full Member Clubs in Attendance:   I’ll insert this weekend 

                 Absent from Meeting:             I’ll insert this weekend 

 

 

       Respectfully submitted,  

 

____________________________________________ 

Lisa Caveny, A.C.S.C. Secretary     
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